
 
111 North Maple Avenue, Ridgewood NJ  07451  •  201-670-5520 

 
March 3, 2023 
 

NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 
Utility Right of Way 

 
Re: Water Main Work along PSEG Utility Right of Way 
 
Please be advised that Ridgewood Water (RW) has contracted with ConQuest Construction, Inc. 
to rehabilitate the existing 20” diameter water main that runs along or adjacent to the commonly 
known PSEG Utility Right of Way from East Glen Avenue (between George Street and Van 
Buren Street) to just south of N. Irving Street by Stevens Field.  The water main and associated 
planned work locations are shown in red on the attached map.  The water main work is part of 
Ridgewood Water’s long term replacement and rehabilitation program, with the intent to sustain 
reliability and improve water quality and flow. 
 
Preliminary Construction activities have begun with much of the work commencing as 
early as March 6 and is currently anticipated to be completed around early May.  Completion of 
this work will take place between 7 am and 5 pm, Monday through Friday. During this 
timeframe, traffic flow may be impacted at certain locations, with detour routes planned to divert 
traffic around the construction areas. Construction activities may require road closures; however, 
immediate local traffic will be provided access.  
 
The contractor is responsible for restoring any pavement, driveways, sidewalk, lawn areas and 
other features damaged during the work which will not take place until the entire project is 
completed.  
 
Please feel free to contact Jill Fasano, Sr. Engineer at RW, if you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this project. Jill can be reached at 201-670-5500 ext. 2282 or via email at 
jfasano@ridgewoodnj.net.  In the event of an emergency due to construction you may contact 
Frank Putrino of Conquest directly at 201-538-1647. Your patience and understanding during 
this process is greatly appreciated and we apologize for any inconvenience to you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Ridgewood Water Team 
 
 
Cc: Heather Mailander (Village Manager), Christopher Rutishauser (Village Engineer) 

 



 


